
Manawatu Junior Triathlon League (“the Event”) 

I declare that:  

1. My accepted entry into the Event will not be transferred to another entrant.  

2. In the event of any ‘act of God’ conditions (Covid-19 conditions listed below) causing a 

cancellation of the Event, I agree that my total entry fee is not transferable or refundable.  

3. I am in an appropriate physical condition to participate in the Event, given the known 

parameters of the Event (such as the length, time, physical demands and environmental 

context).  

4. I have taken medical advice on any pre-existing medical conditions, and confirm that it is 

medically safe for me to participate in the Event.  

5. I acknowledge that there are risks involved in the Event. I fully realise the dangers of 

participating in the Event, and fully assume the risks associated with my participation and my 

wellbeing and safety during and after the Event. I understand and acknowledge that the Event 

organisers (including all officials and event volunteers) provide no warranties, regarding my 

wellbeing and safety.  

6. I understand and agree that situations may arise during the Event, which may be beyond the 

immediate control of the Event organisers (including all officials and event volunteers).  

7. I will participate in the Event, in a manner that does not endanger either me or others.  

8. I agree that to the extent permissible by law, the Event organisers (including all officials and 

event volunteers), the sponsors and other parties associated with the Event, have no liability 

to me whatsoever for any direct or indirect loss, (including, but not limited to injury or death) 

sustained by me during or in any way related to my participation in the Event.  

9. I authorise the use of my name, voice, picture and information on this entry form in any 

broadcast, telecast, promotion, advertising, and in any other way, without payment to me or 

any other form of compensation.  



10. I agree to comply with the rules, and regulations pertaining to the Event.  

11. I agree to follow all reasonable safety instructions provided to me by the Event organisers, 

(including all officials and event volunteers) before, during and after the Event.  

12. I consent to receiving medical treatment in the event of illness or injuries suffered during or 

immediately after the Event.  

13. I agree to the following event changes in regards to Covid-19 restrictions. 

14. If I choose to Withdraw from this event anytime after 31st October, my entrant fee is non-

refundable. 

 

Given the recent resurgence of Covid-19 in New Zealand the event management committee 

wanted to share with you our Covid strategies and our likely response to any changes in alert 

level. 

  

● We’ll start with the worst case – Alert level 3 & Alert level 4; we will cancel our event (or 

cease competition if the alert level changes during our 3 day event). 

  

● Alert level 2 – we will continue our event but we will have to limit access to non-

competitors, stagger athlete access to race sites & limit athlete interaction. Athletes will 

be contact traced via their entry in Webscorer but we will ask all those not competing to 

also be contact traced in Webscorer. We will display our unique QR code at all race 

sites. 

  

● Clearly level 2 restrictions will increase our event workload substantially but this is 

something we are prepared to do so we can offer an event. Some event timings may 

change in level 2 but we will communicate these to all athletes & supporters. We will ask 

everyone for patience & understanding if we are compelled to offer this event under alert 

level 2. 

  

● If we have the situation of a region being in a higher alert level than the Manawatu we 

will have to make some decisions on how we handle this if the situation arises. If a 

region other than the Manawatu is in an alert level higher than level 3 it's unlikely that 

travel from that region will be permitted. 

  

● Alert level 1: our event will continue as we have communicated but with the public health 

strategies listed below. 

  

● All both alert levels 1 & 2 we will ask all people involved in the MJTL to sanitize their 

hands prior to entering our race sites, we will make sure that there is hand-washing 

facilities available, we will ask everyone to follow good cough & sneeze etiquette and all 

athletes will be asked not to share equipment. 

  



● A major focus prior to the event commencing will be communicating our message of “if 

you are sick, have cold or flu symptoms please stay away from our event” 

  

● If we have to cancel our event prior to the event starting on the 18th December we will 

offer a 50% refund on entry fees. If we have started the event and the alert level 

increases we will not be able to offer a refund (as we would've incurred most of the costs 

of holding the event). 

  

We will continue to update you on our Covid strategies as we progress towards the event. 

 

Name:..........................................................................................................................  

Signed:........................................................................................................................  

(Signature of caregiver if entrant is aged under 18)  

Date:...........................................................................................................................  


